
SPEEDWATCH REPORT (MARCH 2019) 

Report to Parish Council 18th April 2019 

 

Since the last meeting we have a new volunteer who has now completed three 

sessions, there are 7 volunteers listed on the system, although some are 

currently not able to give a great deal of time. With holiday time approaching 

we anticipate that sessions over the next few weeks will be a little light at 

times. 

 

During March we ran 20 session totalling 15 hours, with one further session 

cancelled when an operator became unavailable. Those sessions recorded a 

total of 67 vehicles from 3,755 vehicles that passed during the sessions, that is 

approx. 1.8% of vehicles recorded, the fastest speed recorded was 48mph.   

 

Three half hour sessions did not record any speeding vehicles from the 680 

that passed during the three sessions. During the month two of the recorded 

vehicles were shown to have no tax and/or MOT.  

 

So far this month we have completed 14 sessions with another 7 planned. 

 

These reports and monthly summaries are archived on the Parish Council 

section of the village website. 

 

Colin Boylett 

 


